

23rd ANNUAL MEETING
Queen Elizabeth Hotel
Montreal, Quebec
June 4 to 7, 1967

CANADIAN UROLOGICAL ASSOCIATION

Fall News Letter

pre-regult 2 Fri 2 - Wed 7

2 Ill rooms

Dear Member:

The excellent attendance in Jasper makes a description of the Annual Meeting unnecessary for many. To those who were unable to attend, may we suggest that you avail yourselves of the first opportunity to visit this beautiful resort in the Canadian Rockies. Your Association is indebted to Past President Jim Metcalfe, his wife Betty and the various committees responsible for the outstanding success of this meeting. The programme was well balanced with contributions from wide areas. The papers of guest speakers Dr. Frank Hinman Jr., Dr. G. Barry Pierce and Dr. Robert J. Prentiss were much appreciated. In addition, the Association was honoured by the presence of Dr. William Valk, President of the American Urological Association. Dr. Valk's paper on "Medical Journalism and the Computer" was heard with much interest.

The following were elected for the coming year:

President: Dr Jean Charbonneau President Elect: Dr. C. J. Robson

Past President: Dr. James O. Metcalfe

Vice President: Dr. E. W. Barootes

Secretary: Dr. Kenneth J. MacKinnon
Treasurer: Dr. Clarence Schneiderman

Executive Dr. P. O. Crassweller Committee: Dr. Paul Dessureault

Dr. Allan Irvine
Dr. J. H. McBeath
Dr. William J. Staubitz

You will note that Dr. Lloyd McAninch has relinquished his post as treasurer after six years. A vote of thanks was extended to Dr. McAninch for his outstanding contributions to the Association during this period.

The following were elected to Active Membership:

Dr. James D. Ainslie

Dr. John G. Connolly

Dr. Thomas C. Eid

Dr. Howard C. Ramage

Dr. Jack L. Sales

Dr. Peter H. Wallbridge

Dr. Victor N. Kyle

Dr. Oliver H. Millard

Dr. David E. Moors

Dr. James N. Phillips

Dr. Bernard B. Robinson

Dr. Iain A. D. Todd

Dr. E. France Word

The following were elected to Associate Membership:

Dr. Douglas D. Morehouse

Dr. Jamshid S. Aidun

Dr. William R. Prince

Dr. Mei-Chiau Lo

Dr. Bernd Koch (Nephrologist)

The following were elected to Senior Membership:

Dr. E. L. Brodie

Dr. H. R. Elliott

Dr. August Hebert

Dr. Earl Stephenson

Dr. C. M. Spooner

The following resignations were received:

Dr. C. M. J. Willoughby

Dr. Raymond Barcelo

Dr. William T. Clarke

Dr. John Hellstrom

Dr. Abraham Rapoport

A letter was read from Dr. Guy Lemieux on behalf of Canadian nephrologists. The decision of the nephrologists to form a separate Canadian Society of Nephrology was reported. It was understood that the interests of many nephrologists were considerably removed from those of the Association and, in addition, the financial consideration involved in attendance at meetings played a major part in their decision. It was emphasized that Associate Membership remains open to those nephrologists who are interested in attending our meetings, and methods will be explored for maintaining a close link between the two groups.

As you have already learned, the 1967 meeting will be held in Montreal from June 4th to 7th. Dr. Jean Charbonneau, newly elected president of the Association, reviewed details of the meeting. No effort has been spared to make the Centenary Year meeting unusual and outstanding. Committees were organized months ago and plans are now fully formulated. You have already heard from Dr. Clarence Schneiderman concerning housing arrangements. In November you will receive reservation and pre-registration forms. Early replies will be appreciated as it is hoped that reservation arrangements will be completed by February 1, 1967. The thrill of a recent visit to the Expo '67 site deserves a comment. It is truly remarkable and exciting even at this stage. Surely with your National Association meeting here at the time, with your housing assured, you will want to join more than 10 million others who are expected to view this exciting concept of "Man and His World" in 1967. It is unlikely that an equal opportunity will present itself again under such favourable circumstances.

Dr. W. E. Collins, Programme Chairman, has requested early submission of papers. The deadline for submission will be February 1, 1967. Dr. Collins' address is 1105 Carling Avenue, Suite 207, Ottawa 3, Ontario. Guest speakers will be: Dr. Jean Dormont of Paris, Dr. Joseph Kaufman of Los Angeles, Dr. Hans Selye of Montreal, and Mr. David Innis-Williams and Mr. David Wallace of London, England.

KENNETH J. MACKINNON, M.D. Secretary

October 1966